[image: image1.emf] 
DWP Partnership News

London East


                   
September 2018
Personal Independence Payment
Personal Independence Payment statistics
Statistics on Personal Independence Payment new claims and Disability Living Allowance claim reassessments
Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.

Personal Independence Payment statistics
Personal Independence Payment - Claimant Experience
Paul Gray’s first independent review of the claimant experience to PIP has recommended that the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) commission externally conducted research on PIP to inform improvements.

This research by Ipsos MORI explores the full claimant journey for PIP applicants. The research findings have identified those aspects of the claimants’ experience of the PIP claim process that are working well and areas for improvement.
The full report can be viewed via the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/personal-independence-payment-claimant-experiences-of-the-claim-process
IAS Customer Service

PIP-customerservice@atos.net – Please use this address to contact atos direct with any issues or concerns regarding their service.

The PIP enquiry line (0345 850 3322) should be used for any query regarding individual claims

Universal Credit
Universal Credit transition to full service
The full Universal Credit service will be delivered nationally for all types of claimants from May 2016, now completing in December 2018. 
The Universal Credit Full Service roll out has been extended, the updated list of jobcentres that are due to move to the full Universal Credit service by date, and local authority area can be accessed below.

Updated Roll Out Schedule: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-transition-to-full-service
Citizens Advice to provide support to Universal Credit claimants
The Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) will fund Citizens Advice to provide Universal Support from April 2019, the government has announced.
The support scheme will help claimants through every step of making a Universal Credit claim. It will offer people the comprehensive and practical support they need to get their first payment on time and be ready to manage it when it arrives.
Further information can be found by clicking on the link below:

Citizens Advice to provide support to Universal Credit claimants
Universal Credit and You

This document gives an introduction to Universal Credit for people who are claiming it, this can be accessed by clicking on the link below:

Universal Credit and you
Universal Credit live service helpline: change to opening hours

From 27 September 2018, the Universal Credit live service helpline will be open from Monday to Friday, between 9am and 4pm.

The change to the opening hours comes ahead of the planned closure of the live service by spring 2019. The number of people contacting the helpline is expected to reduce as the rollout of Universal Credit full service to all jobcentres nears completion.

When the live service helpline is closed, jobcentre staff should continue to use existing escalation routes for urgent or vulnerable claimant queries.

Universal Credit statistics
Statistics on Universal Credit claims from 29 April 2013 to 9 August 2018 are now available.

Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below:
Universal Credit: 29 April 2013 to 9 August 2018
Universal Credit if you have a disability or health condition
This guide provides information on the support and financial help that is available for Universal Credit claimants who have a disability or health condition.

It explains how Universal Credit simplifies the claim process and gives an overview of the changes that Universal Credit brings.

It also covers Work Capability Assessments and how these relate to the Universal Credit Claimant Commitment, as well as how what is expected of a claimant will depend on their personal situation.
The guide can be accessed via the link below:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-if-you-have-a-disability-or-health-condition-quick-guide/universal-credit-if-you-have-a-disability-or-health-condition
Understanding Universal Credit
A new website has been launched which provides information to help people navigate Universal Credit.

There is a section for organisations who support people to manage Universal Credit claim, and another that helps employers understand what Universal Credit means for them and their employees who claim it.

https://www.understandinguniversalcredit.gov.uk/
State Pension
Get to Know Your Pension campaign

The next stage of the Get to Know Your Pension campaign started on 10 September 2018. The campaign is celebrating 10 million forecasts being viewed through Check your State Pension.

To help you support the campaign, we’ve created a range of resources, including social media posts and articles, which you can use across your communication channels.

New form for third parties to request personal information

The Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) has changed the way it manages requests for personal information from third parties.

Third parties should use a new form, which when completed will satisfy DWP that someone agrees that either all or some of their information can be released. The completed form should be sent to:

Right of Access Gateway Team 
Post Handling Site A 
Wolverhampton 
WV98 2EF 

Using the form will help DWP deal with requests as quickly as possible.

Other DWP News
Funds to Boost Digital Skills

Over £1 million will be available for initiatives which will help boost the digital skills of underrepresented groups and disabled people. The Digital Skills Innovation Fund is now open for bids from Local Enterprise Partnerships (LEPs) and Combined Authorities for initiatives which specifically aim to help people take up digital roles.
A new £400,000 Digital Inclusion Fund has also been launched to help older and disabled people acquire digital skills. Innovative projects are expected to include the teaching of basic skills such as booking GP appointments online, using apps to communicate with friends and family, and making the most of search engines. 

More information can be found by accessing the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/new-funds-to-boost-diversity-of-people-working-in-digital-and-tech-jobs
National Insurance Credits

Parents with children under 12 are urged to ensure they receive the valuable National Insurance credits which may improve their State Pension income. To ensure they receive National Insurance credits parents must submit a child benefit claim, even if they opt out of receiving any payments.
Credits can help to fill gaps in National Insurance records, and help people to qualify for some contributory benefits including State Pension.

More information can be found via the following link: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/secretary-of-state-urges-parents-not-to-miss-out-on-national-insurance-credits
Carers Action Plan – England

The Carers Action Plane for 2018 – 2020 sets out how the government will improve support for carers in England over the next 2 years. It is structured around the following themes:

· services and systems that work for carers

· employment and financial wellbeing

· supporting young carers

· recognising and supporting carers in the wider community and society

· building research and evidence to improve outcomes for carers

The plan draws on responses to the 2016 Carers strategy: call for evidence and can be accessed via the following link:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/carers-action-plan-2018-to-2020
 30 Hours Childcare Offer
Thousands of parents taking advantage of the government’s 30 hours free childcare offer have been able to take on more hours of work, new researched 

published by the Department for Education shows. The research is published one year on from the launch of the 30 hours childcare scheme.

The survey also showed that more than three-quarters (78%) of parents taking up the free 30 hours offer for their three and four-year-olds, reported having saved money, which they were able to invest back into their families and improve their overall quality of life. 

More details can be found by accessing the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/30-hours-childcare-offer-helping-balance-work-and-family-lives
Youth Groups Investment
A new £5 million fund will increase places in uniformed youth groups to reach vulnerable young people and allow for expansion in deprived areas.  An estimated 5,500 spaces will be created.

In addition, the Uniformed Youth Fund, will provide more opportunities for adults to get involved in projects and volunteer their time in order to grow and sustain groups in their community.

More information can be found via the link below:

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-invests-5m-to-increase-places-for-disadvantaged-children-in-youth-organisations
Success for new Find a job service

Forty million job searches have been made through Find a job since it was launched in May 2018. The service lets people advertise, search and apply for jobs for free.

More than half a million jobseekers now have verified accounts on the service, and more than 2 million job applications have been submitted.

Find a job has recently been updated to allow jobseekers to download their CVs, and employers can now select a job category when they add a vacancy.

Access to Work Mental Health Support Service

On 20 August 2018, Able Futures, part of Ingeus UK Ltd, and Remploy Ltd, in partnership with MAXIMUS, began to deliver the new Access to Work Mental Health Support Service on behalf of DWP.

People who are eligible for support from the service will be allocated to one of the providers, which offer the same support in the same regions. Support will now be offered for up to 9 months, instead of 6.

Stakeholders and third parties should:

· no longer use information relating to the previous Workplace Mental Health Support Service delivered solely by Remploy

· update their communications to refer to the new Access to Work Mental Health Support Service

Useful Links

1.   Touchbase:  below is the general link which will update automatically, 
when the next edition is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/touchbase-dwp-news-about-work-working-age-benefits-and-services
2.  Atos healthcare:  link, which you may find of interest:


http://www.atoshealthcare.com/pip/pip_assessment_approach
3.  UC Toolkit:


https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit-toolkit-for-partner-organisations
We trust that existing partnerships arrangements are meeting your needs.  However, if you have any questions or would like to discuss local partnership issues further please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,

Your Partnership Team:
Linda Devereux: Partner Support Manager for

Barking & Dagenham, City, Newham Tower Hamlets 
linda.devereux@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07900 057115

Rehana Akram: Partner Support Manager for

Hackney, Havering, Redbridge, Waltham Forest

rehana.akram@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07788 188730

